
December 9, 2021

Christiane Canenbley 
Werner Stengg
Cabinet EVP Vestager 
European Commission 
Rue de la Loi 200 
1049 Brussels
Belgium

Dear Christiane and Werner,

Google
Google LLC 

1600 Amphitheatre Parkway 
Mountain View, CA 94043

It was a pleasure to see you both again last week. Thank you for your time and for an 
constructive exchange across a range of important topics - DSA, DMA, and targeted ads, as 
well as the EU Copyright Directive.

I appreciated hearing your thoughts on discussions involving targeted ads and publishers. I 
have encouraged my team to remain in touch with the Commission on these important 
topics.

Werner, regarding your comment on RussiaToday (RT) videos on YouTube, 1 wanted to 
clarify that

We continue to 
explore tnese issues, and would ot course be nappy to discuss tnem witn you in more detail 
if it would be useful.

I am grateful for our continued dialogue on these important topics. My team in Brussels 
remains at your disposal should you have any questions or needs.

Next time, let’s hope to be able to get together in person!
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